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Assemblymember Rob Bonta
State Capitol P.O. Box 942849
Sacramento, CA 94249
Fax:  916-319-2118

RE: AB 1942 – SUPPORT

Dear Assemblymember Bonta:

We write to support Assembly Bill 1942, sponsored by the California Federation of Teachers. AB 1942 calls for procedural and substantive reform of the accreditation practices imposed on California’s community colleges, the largest system of higher education in the United States, serving 2.4 million students annually.

The Accrediting Commission of Community and Junior Colleges (ACCJC) is currently the sole accreditor for California's community colleges. Accreditation is intended to provide assurance to the public that an educational institution is offering quality education. It enables students to receive state and federal financial aid and colleges to obtain federal and state support.

In January of this year, the U.S. Department of Education notified ACCJC it was in violation of 15 federal regulations, including those concerning due process, notification of accrediting decisions, and review and enforcement of standards. Without appropriate competition and minimum standards for public transparency, accountability, and due process, the ACCJC’s actions will continue to have a negative impact on our community colleges throughout California, restricting future access and making it difficult for students to attain an affordable education.

AB 1942 restores transparency to the accreditation system by requiring accreditation decisions to be made public, and for the accrediting agency to provide due process and reasonable notice to the public and college about evaluations. AB 1942 supplies fairness by allowing colleges to appeal penalties. The bill will also increase public accountability by requiring the accreditor to release its own financial data as well as disclose the costs of accreditation to its member institutions annually. It also allows community colleges to choose their own regional accrediting entity, provided they are authorized to operate in the state. Lastly, AB 1942 eliminates conflicts of interest concerning members of the accrediting board, lobbying activities, and accreditation actions, while demanding the inclusion of teachers, counselors, classified, and administrative employees on the evaluation teams that review accreditation decisions.

This bill is needed in order to protect the millions of community college students in need of accessible, quality higher education. We thank you for carrying this important bill. 

Sincerely,

cc:  Al Hernandez-Santana, CFT | fax: 916-446-2401
